THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE .

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

Approved February 14, 2003

RESOLVED, That the Traffic Engineer is requested to prohibit motor
vehicle traffic along Adrian Hall Way from Washington Street to Fountain Street
from 12:00 o’clock Midnight on Sunday, March 2, 2003 until 12:00 o’clock Noon
on Tuesday, March 4, 2003 to accommodate Trinity Repertory Company’s Mardi

Gras/Carnival Celebration.
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Oskar Eustis
Artistic Director

* Edgar Dobie
Managing Director

Eugene Lee
Resident Designer

201 Washington St.
Providence. RI
02903-3297

Tel. (401) 521-1100
Fax (401) 521-0447

(401) 751-5577
www trinityrep.com

info@trinityrep.com
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TRINITY REPERTORY COMPANY

January 16, 2003

The Honorable John C. Lombardi
President

Providence City Council
Providence, RI 02903

Dear President Lombardi:

As City Council President and a great friend of the theater, Trinity Repertory
Company 1s seeking your sponscrship of our request of a street closure.

On Monday, March 3, 2003, Trinity Rep plans to hold a Mardi Gras/Carnevale
celebration at the Lederer Theater Center, 201 Washington Street and a tented
area of Adrian Hall Way. We are requesting closure of Adrian Hall Way from
Washington Street to Fountain Street from midnight on Sunday, March 2" until
noon on Tuesday, March 4™ when the tent disassembly will be complete. Adrian
Hall Way is the street that abuts the east side of the theater building and the
Majestic Parking Garage.

The Mardi Gras/Carnevale is a fundraising event for Trinity Rep. The proceeds
from the event will benefit artistic, education and community outreach programs
at Trinity Rep. This fun and exciting celebration will feature entertainment
provided by Andre Thierry & the Zydeco Magic, Big Nazo Characters, and New
Orleans type cuisine donated by some of Rhode Island’s finest restaurants. An
application for an extension of Trinity Rep’s liquor and entertainment licenses
will be submitted to the Board of Licenses for approval.

Trinity Repertory Company respectfully requests your consideration and support
of this proposal. We look forward to your decision following the City Council’s

next hearing. Should you require additional information prior to this meeting,
4 free to contact me at (401) 521-1100 x226. Thank you in advance for

Cc: Michael Clement, Clerk of the Providence City Council
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